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LARIMER COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

MINUTES FROM THE AUGUST 11, 2020 MEETING 

HELD VIA TELECONFERENCE 
 

 

IN ATTENDANCE:  

Committee Members: Arthur Spicciati, Kara Clark, Rebekah Berry-Chaney, Heidi 

Whitaker, Sarah Cure, Renee Doak, Claire Havelda, Cody Knebel, Ben Kramer, Rikke 

Liska, Fred Long. 

 

Others Present: None. 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER: President Arthur Spicciati called the meeting to order at approximately 7:19 

a.m.  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: A. Spicciati moved to approve the minutes from the June 9, 2020 

meeting. Kara Clark seconded the motion. The minutes from the June 9, 2020 meeting were 

approved unanimously.  The budget document serves as minutes from the July 17, 2020 retreat. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Rebekah Berry-Chaney reported things are operating within the budget.  

K. Clark asked about the release of funds for Self Help and Access to Justice that was discussed 

at the retreat to help fund printing forms for pro se litigants.  The Professionalism Committee may 

be helping with funds for this item.  Dues income year to date was just $903 less than usual 

although decreases are anticipated as the year goes on due to lingering effects of covid-19.  

 

 

PRO BONO PROGRAM REPORT: Cody Kneble reported that Cindi and he are speaking with the 

COLTAF representative on Wednesday to inquire about requesting additional funds.  The 

application for this year’s COLTAF grant has been submitted.  A. Spicciati addressed whether to 

continue to guarantee Cindi a minimum 20 hours per week (slightly more than actually logged per 

week in July). Intakes have been increasing.  A. Spicciati asked C. Kneble, B. Kramer and Cindi 

to bring proposals for projects to fill the additional time. There was discussion about acquiring a 

professional zoom subscription to assist with Ask the Lawyer sessions.  A. Spicciati moved to 

approve to extend 20 hour minimum through the end of September, retroactive to the beginning 

of August.  R, Berry-Chaney seconded. The motion passed unanimously.  If anyone has projects 

to suggest, send information to C. Kneble and B. Kramer. 

 

CLE REPORT: Rene Doak reported no updates because group sizes in person are still limited.  

Will be emphasizing on line CLE in the near term.  It was suggested that a class on how to conduct 

client meetings virtually would be useful.  R. Doak asked for suggestions of someone to conduct 

that class.  Claire Havelda said LCWBA is looking into a professional zoom account and will work 

with R. Berry-Chaney to develop the class.  R. Doak also will reach out to Big Mouth Marketing 

regarding setting up a class.  Other class topics suggested include implicit bias and self-care 

courses suggested. 
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YOUNG LAWYER DIVISION REPORT: Fred Long reported limitations on group size has stalled 

networking events and asked for any recommendations or suggestions for events / meetings via 

email.  Meetings have been email / zoom since March. Law Day remains postponed.  Young 

Lawyers are looking into a virtual call-a-lawyer program.  F. Long reported that Dan St. John is 

monitoring the CBA Young Lawyers for additional ideas. 

 

WOMEN’S BAR REPORT: Claire Havelda reported the LCWBA is meeting to discuss the focus for 

this year.  The board includes Rene Doak as VP, Callan Riedel as state liaison, and Bronwyn 

Scurlock as at large member.  LCWBA will be doing CLEs remotely and in smaller groups for 

some topics (including possibly race, home schooling and law, how to be an ally, etc).  

 

FAMILY LAW BAR REPORT:  No report.   

 

ACCESS TO JUSTICE REPORT: R. Berry-Chaney reported that Access to Justice is working on a 

zoom account to test remote monthly Ask a Lawyer sessions. Thursday, August 13 at noon will be 

testing break out rooms.   

 

BOARD OF GOVERNORS REPORT: No report.  

 

FALL TERM DAY:  There was discussion regarding locations and virtual options for the business 

meeting.  A plurality were in favor of a mixed in person and webex meeting.  K. Clark asked 

whether we need some sort of sign up to avoid too many people present in person.  There was 

discussion about whether to limit presenters, or have someone gather reports to ensure social 

distancing in person.  A. Spicciati will confirm each presenter’s preference of in person or by 

video.   

 

Rikke Liska reported the golf tournament will be at Collindale golf course with tee times. Tee 

times are more appropriate for the 20-30 participants that we generally have.  Collindale will hold 

tee times to 5 days prior to the golf event.   

 

Sara Stieben will coordinate the bike ride.  Both the bike ride and golf tournament can be conducted 

with good disease prevention measures. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

• National Adoption Day – Heidi Whitaker reported that adoptions are being done virtually 

so in person celebration of Adoption Day won’t work.  Court Administration is checking 

on the number of bears in stock.  Would like to provide a gift package to adoptive families.  

We will need to figure out a process to get approval to contact the families and to deliver 

the packages. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: Arthur Spicciati adjourned the meeting at 8:08 a.m. 
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NEXT LARIMER COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING:  The next 

executive committee meeting will be held on October 13, 2020 at 7:15 a.m. at (605) 313-4802 

participant code 539839#. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

Heidi S. Whitaker, Esq.  

LCBA Secretary 






































